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APO news ● November 2007

I n August, the APO received an invitation from the Federation of Thai In-
dustries (FTI), a coorganizer of the Eco-products International Fair (EPIF) 
2005 held in Thailand, to attend the FTI Fair, 19–23 September. The FTI 

Fair, to commemorate H.M. King Bhumibol Adulyadej’s 80th birthday and the 
FTI’s 40th anniversary, aimed to provide FTI members with the opportunity to 
promote their products and services among suppliers and consumers. The fair 
had the theme “Industry Prospers in the Thai Stable Economy,” and attracted 
180,000 visitors to the IMPACT Exhibition Center, the site where the EPIF was 
also held in Bangkok.

The eco-products section, in which 30 companies showcased their environment-
friendly products, was located at the center of the exhibition area. “Since the 
EPIF 2005, the FTI has continuously made efforts to increase environmental 
awareness and promote eco-products in Thai society. The creation of the Envi-
ronment Management Industry Club (EMIC) within the FTI and the organiza-
tion of the eco-products section at the FTI Fair were part of those efforts,” said 
Vice Chairman of the FTI and Chairman of the EMIC Sompong Tancharoen-
phol. The FTI set up its own booth in the eco-products section and publicized 
eco-friendly products and services and the APO’s EPIFs. Copies of the Eco-
products Directory 2006 and EPIF 2008 brochure were distributed at the FTI 
booth.

The FTI also organized a special seminar on Combating Global Warming by 

Spreading the eco-spirit 

FTI Fair mascot spreading the spirit among students

T he Sri Lankan Ministry of Agriculture and the Department of Agri-
culture organized the workshop on Local Market Development for 
Organic Products in Kandy, 10–11 September. Three participants 

who had attended the APO study meeting on Organic Agriculture for Pro-
moting Green Productivity and Agribusiness Exports held in India, 23–27 
July, attended the workshop along with 60 local participants from the De-
partment of Agriculture, private companies, NGOs, and the farming sector. 
The workshop aimed at identifying the constraints on the development of 
the local market for organic agriculture products and deriving strategic solu-
tions from all sectors involved.

The local market for organic agricultural products is still small in Sri Lanka 
but interest and demand have grown among the more health-conscious. 
Products such as tea, coconuts, coffee, cocoa, spices, and fruit are mainly 
cultivated on plantations operated by large enterprises. After listening to 
the experts’ presentations on current issues, possible solutions, and best 
practices in local and overseas organic markets, the workshop participants 
formulated strategic recommendations and programs to develop local mar-
kets for organic products under the four headings of policy research and 
support services; strategies for local markets; roles of producer groups; and 
supply chain management logistics and maintenance. “The knowledge on 
the marketing of organic products and agribusiness gained from the APO 
study meeting held in India served as the initial foundation of our discus-
sion,” said Agriculture Monitoring Offi cer W.M.S. Nishantha Wanasundara, 
Department of Agriculture, Sri Lanka. Wanasundara, as well as two other 
participants, provided the APO with a detailed report of the workshop. 

Using Green Products in conjunction with the fair together with the Thailand 
Environmental Institute and other organizations, 21–22 September. APO 
Industry Department Program Officer Setsuko Miyakawa, who manages the 
EPIFs, took part in the seminar and made a presentation on the APO and its 
Green Productivity initiatives. More than 80 attended that seminar. “It was very 
impressive to see how the EPIF 2005 has taken root in Thai industries and com-
munities. However, it would have been impossible without the strong commit-
ment and initiatives of the leaders of Thai industry,” commented Miyakawa. 

Organic productivity multiplies 
in Sri Lanka

As part of the Green Productivity (GP) Program, a strategy developed by 
the APO to harmonize improved productivity with environmental protec-
tion, the Eco-products Directory was published annually between 2004 and 
2006 with the support of the GP Advisory Committee comprising some 50 
leading Japanese corporations. The three editions published thus far have 
been circulated in Asia and beyond at various international events including 
the Eco-products International Fairs and have been well received. 

The latest in the series, the upcoming Eco-products Directory 2008, is now 
accepting online registration from companies, organizations, or associations 
within APO member economies which wish to publicize their environmen-
tally friendly materials, components, products, or services by listing them 
in the directory. The URL for registration is http://www.sntt.or.jp/epdirec-
tory2008/en and the deadline is 11 December 2007. 

Online registration for 
Eco-products Directory 2008
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